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Is this supposed to be a self-respecting

Commission Buildings Policy?
On the DPT’s initiative, Staff in DG Translation held a General Meeting on Monday 6 June, and almost unanimously rejected the option put forward by the OIB to move the Translation DG to rue de Genève. R&D supports the position taken by our colleagues in Translation, and demands a self-respecting buildings policy. 

R&D stands shoulder-to-shoulder with colleagues in Translation with a view to them being offered an acceptable workplace, while taking account particularly of key issues relating to health and safety and mobility. 

R&D takes the view that the Commission needs to draw up a global buildings policy for all Services. This policy should not only help to make Commission services operate as effectively as possible, but also ensure staff welfare. It must also be negotiated with staff representatives. We must stop presenting staff with faits accomplis so as to favour this or that property company and/or develop this or that Brussels local authority.

What is more, notwithstanding promises of a staff welfare policy – and the Commission has recently acquired one – there is now evidence of an across-the-board decline in our terms and conditions of employment and in social support structures, in particular:

· the haphazard dispersal of Services;

· offices that are getting smaller and smaller and less and less suitable;

· overcrowded European schools (classes with 36 pupils); 

· applications to enrol in Commission crèches and day nurseries repeatedly turned down;

· a non-existent tele-working policy;

· threats to limit parking, or to make users pay. 

R&D believes that the buildings and social support policies are the Commission’s responsibility, and not that of the OIB. It is not the OIB’s job to “think through” the buildings policy, but to implement the policy laid down by the Commission, and to do so with due regard for social dialogue.

R&D accordingly calls on Vice-President Kallas to state that he wishes to achieve the dual objective referred to above, and propose a decent buildings policy within a transparent general framework. A new, long-term buildings policy would also trigger budgetary savings (one needs only to think of such areas as the numerous relocations), and would at last give staff more stability.
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